

## P&C Association Incorporated

### Minutes of P&C General Meeting held on 12 September 2023

<b>Open</b>	Meeting started at 9:15am
<b>Attendance</b>	Principal –Mr Mark Steed Deputy Principal – Mr Dave Renshaw Deputy Principal – Jessica Maakaroun Others as per attendance book.
<b>Minute Taker</b>	Rita Fung
<b>Apologies</b>	Chuyon Lee
<b>Previous minutes</b>	Copies of the minutes of the August 2023 meeting were presented & confirmed as true & correct.  Motion carried: 1 <sup>st</sup> Irene Li 2 <sup>nd</sup> Fang
<b>Business arising from previous meeting</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Uniform – Need to formerly present the findings of the uniform review to the current contractor to give them the opportunity to address some of the concerns. Consider alternative actions if no change. Siu Kim to speak to Chris to get a copy of the existing contract.</li> <li>Road Safety review – Mark to contact the local councillors Colleen Symington &amp; Ben Wang to make sure the road safety survey is completed by the end of the year.</li> </ul>
<b>Principal's &amp; Deputy Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Uniform review – formerly notify the current supplier with the results of the recent uniform review. Jess to set up meeting between supplier and the P&amp;C</li> <li>Presentation Day awards – Dave and Jess are looking to streamline the awards system to make it more consistent and transparent.</li> <li>Father's Day Stall – Dave acknowledged the effort of the P&amp;C and volunteers who helped to make sure it is a success. Suggested relocating the stall to make sure that it is shaded/protected from the elements.</li> <li>Flexischool – want to trial it for another big event (e.g. Walk-a-thon) to be discussed. School will also use the platform for a donation drive for name plaques for the Area 2. Georges River Association will be ramping up the drive at the moon festival dinner.</li> <li>AFL inclusion day – Massive success. NSW AFL provided a bus to transport kids with disability and their families in our school network for a sports day. A huge day around the concept of inclusion. Discussed with AFL NSW a pathway to modified weekend sport in the St Georges region. The event was covered by media (The Leader, Seven and ABC).</li> <li>Stage 3 camps – should it continue? Dave spoke about the opportunity and benefits to the kids vs. the financial cost and time effort required to run it. Proposing to seek feedback from families about the future of camps.</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>String Ensemble – secured a provider, parent information session will run on 18<sup>th</sup> September at 9am in the hall, will start in Term 4. Pitched as a talent acceleration program.</li> <li>End of Year Staff lunch – just flagging it now, will speak more about it in next meeting.</li> </ul>
<b>Deputy Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Included above</li> </ul>
<b>Vice President's Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Suggested doing a Walkathon and trial Flexischool platform</li> </ul>
<b>Treasurer's Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Father's day stall was a breakeven exercise, with lots of stock left for future years.</li> <li>Look into contacting other school P&amp;C to trade leftover stock</li> <li>Will look into registering the P&amp;C as a charity</li> </ul>
<b>General Business</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Vacation care coming up – program will be put it up in the Belltower. There will be 4 excursions. Send the program to Mark to give it more coverage.</li> <li>Send the P&amp;C agenda as hardcopy out to the parents</li> <li>Referendum – BBQ fundraiser. Ray White prepared to donate sausages</li> <li>Made a submission to Asset Management to pitch a weekend or night market to generate funds. Possibly 9 or so months process.</li> <li>CBP funds, once all the funds are in Asset Management will tender the works.</li> <li>Grandparents Day – look into doing an event and possibly doing some fundraising. Want to connect with Grandparents – to be discussed at the next meeting.</li> </ul>
<b>Next Meeting</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> October at 7:00pm</li> <li>Online via Zoom</li> </ul>